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Dear Families 

We would like to welcome all new students and their families to The Pines School this 

term. We look forward to getting to know you all and we are sure you will love our  

wonderful school as much as we do! We are now in Term 4, which is the final term for 

the school year, when teachers begin to organize the end of year reports for students. 

Over the last week of the school holidays, our Principal, Cherie Collings and Senior 

Leader, Sonia Magon accompanied our Tournament of Minds students to Canberra, 

where they competed against other finalists from Australia and abroad. This was a 

great privilege for all concerned and is certainly a proud moment for The Pines School 

Community. There is more information about this event further along in our newsletter. 

On the first Monday of the school term, (our Pupil Free Day), staff from The Pines were 

at school reviewing our literacy practices, planning and sharing teaching programs, 

focusing and reflecting on our School Improvement Plan and learning about different 

mathematics units of work. In the afternoon, we learned more about the effects           

of  trauma on children and how we can use a range of different strategies in our   

classrooms and across the wider school environment to support children who are    

affected by trauma.  

Although we have had a lot of rain recently, we are well into the season of spring, 

when the days gradually become warmer and the UV rays become stronger, which is 

why our Sun Smart Policy states that all students need to wear their hats when playing 

outside. Please remember to organize a hat for your child from the front office if their 

old one has been lost. They can be purchased for $7.50. 

A big thank you to all the students at The Pines who take on important monitor roles 

within the school, such as flag monitors, crossing monitors and rubbish and recycle 

monitors. These volunteers make The Pines a great place to be and help our students 

to learn valuable life skills by giving of their time to make our community a better place.  

We have a several important events happening this term and they are listed below: 

 Year 6 School Camp in Week 3 

 Junior Primary Concert (R-2) in Week 4 (Tuesday 8th November, 5:30 – 7:30pm) 

 Primary Concert (3-6) in Week 5 (Tuesday 15th November, 5:30 – 7:30pm) 

 School Production – ‘Jack and the Beanstalk’ in Week 6 (Friday 25
th
 November) 

 Music Concert R-6 in Week 7 

 Year 6  Beach-House excursion in Week 9 (Monday 12
th
 December) 

 Year 6 Graduation in Week 9 (Thursday 15
th
 December) 

Please keep a look out for more details on these events via Class Dojo, or contact the 

office for further information. 

Wishing you a great week ahead. 

‘Jack  

and the         
Beanstalk’ 



 
 

 

 

Congratulations 
Tournament of Minds  

STEM International Finals  
 
Seven of our Tournament of Minds (TOM) students recently travelled to Canberra to represent our 
amazing school and South Australia in the TOM International Finals in the STEM category. While we 
didn’t win the finals, we are very proud of our students for getting to such a high level in this 
competition.  
Travelling to Canberra for the finals was an excellent experience for all seven students. The students 
showed many of the skills they have learned and developed at The Pines School, including 
teamwork, confidence, persistence, and using STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering and 
Mathematics) skills to solve a very complex problem for the competition. Students also used their 
creativity as they presented their solution to the problem in front of a panel of judges and a large 
audience.  
 
Tyler and Eli from Room 25 share their experience going to Canberra for the International Finals: 
 

During the school holidays we went to Canberra for the TOM 
International Finals. We had to leave really early on Thursday morning 
to get on a plane to go to Canberra.  
When we landed in Canberra, we went onto to double decker, two 
storey bus to the Break-Free Hotel.  
We couldn't check into the hotel because it was too 
early, so we walked to the National Museum and saw 

some inventions from the past like the windmill. We also saw some ancient artifacts 
and Aboriginal artifacts. At the museum, we also learned about giant termite nests 
and there was a giant one that showed you what the inside of a nest looks like with 
lots of information about termites. After the National Museum, we went shopping 
to get some food for breakfast, lunch and snacks, then we went back to the hotel 
and set up our rooms. In the evening we did some training for the competition and 
had pizza for dinner.  

On Friday we had to get up early again. We went to Parliament 
House on the bus for the TOM Opening Ceremony. At Parliament 
House we went into the Great Hall. We traded badges with kids from other teams 
so we would have TOM badges from other states in Australia and from New 
Zealand. At the Opening Ceremony, all the teams did their state chants. We had to 
make one up because we didn't know we needed one! One of the speakers at the 
Opening Ceremony talked about satellites and lasers that can 
shoot space junk to help clean up space.  
After Parliament House, we went on a scavenger hunt all 
around the Nation Triangle. We saw Old Parliament House, 

then we to the Australian War Memorial. Tyler loved the big planes at the War 
Memorial. One of the propellers was the length of his arm! Eli liked learning 
about the Tomb of the Unknown Australian Soldier, which was in a room with a 
big dome. Eli also found his grandfather’s name on the Remembrance Wall.  We 
all learned a lot about Australian History at the War Memorial. We also saw lots 
of old guns, statues and sculptures showing war scenes. There was even a huge 
boat from the battle of Gallipoli.  

5am at the Adelaide Airport 

National Museum, 
giant termite nest 

model 

Outside Parliament 
House 

The Australian War 
Memorial 



 

 

In the afternoon we went to Questacon, the National Science and Technology 
Centre. When we arrived, we waw a show about nitrogen and there were lots 
of explosions! 
At Questacon there were lots of different games and activities about science. 
There was also a free fall drop where you hang, then fall! It was lots of fun! 
After Questacon, the boys did some more shopping for food and got some 
breakfast cereal and dinner supplies.  
 
On Saturday, it was competition day. We walked to the Australian National 

University where we had to find our building and presentation room. When we got there, we went 
to a quick talk in the presentation room to find out what we needed to do, then 
went into our lock down room for three hours to work on the challenge. During 
the three hours, our challenge was to create 3 simple machines to show a 
discovery. We also had to work out a story for our presentation, make props 
and costumes, create a digital animation and work out a story for our 10 
minute presentation to show the judges.  
To start with we all worked together to brainstorm ideas and plan what we 
were going to do and make. Then we all worked on different parts of the 
challenge. The hardest part was making the machine because it was very hard 
to get it to work! We all had to work together to make the machine work 
before the time was up. Our presentation story was about travelling through 
space to different planets to find different keys, that finally opened a treasure chest.  
After our challenge we had some lunch, then we watched the other STEM team performances and 
then we gave our performance. When we got on the stage, we felt really nervous. We had few jokes 

in our presentation to make it more entertaining.  Once 
we had finished our presentation, we felt surprised that 
we made it, because we were so nervous and it felt like 
we might not make it.  
After the presentations, we had some entertainment 
before the closing ceremony in the evening. There was 
some dancing, snakes that we could hold and even a 
magician doing magic tricks.  

At the closing ceremony it was sad that we didn't win but it was good that we made it to the 
international finals for the first time. We still won for South Australia.  
 
We enjoyed visiting the different places in Canberra and doing the actual challenge. It was nice 
working as a team and putting all of our talents together for the challenge.  
It was fun being in the hotel because it was nice being with our friends and also making new friends. 
We liked the War Memorial the best because of the planes and seeing all the other things there. It 
was also fun going on the merry go round on the last day.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Outside Questacon 

Brainstorming ideas for 
the challenge at the start 
of the 3 hour lockdown! 

On the stage for the final presentation 



 
 

 

 

Thankyou  

Reece, Port Adelaide  

For your support getting our Tourmanment of Minds 

team to Canberra  
We extend a big thankyou to Robert McCard at Reece, Port Adelaide, who made a generous 

donation to support our students with the cost of going to Canberra. We apprecaiate the 

support that helped us have an amazing experince at the International Tournamnent Finals 

this year.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Robert McCard from Reece with our STEM Tournament of Minds team 



 
 

 

Over the past few months, I have been working with the Department of Education Self-Regulation Team 

and they have been providing our teachers with professional learning (PD) about self-regulation with a 

specific focus on students’ sensory needs.  

On Tuesday, an Occupational Therapist came in and discussed different ways to set up our classrooms (in 

preparation for next year) to support our students’ sensory needs. During this PD, they discussed the 

importance of students having good posture.  

This lead to a lot of discussion around whether posture is affected whilst children use all types of 

technology. Having good posture is important as it supports children to have good health, including 

improved circulation and digestion, core strength and lung capacity as well as good handwriting. It also 

can improve self-confidence and increase energy levels. Some characteristics of correct posture are:  

 Having your chin parallel to the floor 
 Keeping your back straight 
 Head being level 
 Shoulders even 
 Placing your weight on your feet evenly 
 Knees pointing straight 
 Arms on your sides 

 

I have attached a few links to articles I found online about the importance of having good posture and 

how you can support your child to work on their “good posture.’  

Technology May Be Harming More Than Your Child’s Posture | Duly Health and Care - DuPage Medical 

Group 

The Importance of Good Posture for Kids and How to Correct It - Mommybites 

The Importance of Right Posture for Schoolchildren - Hive Health Media 

 



 
 

 



 
 



 

 

 
 

 

 

2023 MATERIAL AND SERVICES CHARGES (SCHOOL FEES) 

Below is a copy of the watermarked Material and Services Charges for 2023. 

The Department for Education has set the 2023 prescribed fees for primary schools at $269,  

this is the least amount a primary school can charge families for school fees. 

The full amount of $269 will be a legally recoverable amount. 

If you apply for school card and it is approved, school card will cover the full amount. 

If you have any enquiries relating to the 2023 M&S Charges please email  

dl.1777.finance@schools.sa.edu.au or telephone the school on 82812199. 



 

 

Last Term in Science, students were learning about 

biological Sciences. Year 2 classes learnt that living 

things have offspring that grow to look very similar to 

the parent of the offspring.  

Year 3’s learnt about the requirements of living things 

and grouped different objects or things into living, non

-living and products of living things.  

Our primary classes were learning about classifying 

living things based on where their energy came from, 

they learnt about producers, consumers and 

decomposers. They also learnt how to classify 

consumers into categories such as carnivore, 

omnivore and herbivores.  

Our upper primary classes explored extreme 

environments such as deserts and Artic areas, they 

learnt about how animals adapted to suit these harsh 

conditions.  

They also investigated the physical conditions needed 

for things to grow. Within this they explored the 

impact invasive species can have on our native flora 

and fauna. They also looked at mould growth and 

what conditions it best grew in. We discussed some 

positive impacts of mould and how it is responsible for 

some antibiotics we still use today. 

Rooms 46, 14 and 15 grew 

broad bean plants. They 

learnt that broad beans 

start as a seed.  After    

germination they begin to 

sprout and grow a stem, 

roots and leaves. 

Students were responsible 

for looking after their seeds 

and were very excited 

when their seeds had 

grown or changed. 

Year 6 Students investigated what physical conditions 

were best for mould growth. Students set up and    

conducted their own investigations.  

Earlier in the year we explored density, polar and        

non polar substances. We found out that oil and water 

don’t mix well because water has positive and negative 

charges while oil is a non polar substance. We learnt 

that oil will always sit on top of water (even if it goes in 

first) because it is less dense than oil. 

Primary 
Science  

           with  

      Ms Tamsin 



 

 

Dear families at The Pines School,  

From week 3 this term we would like to invite families with      

Reception , Year 1 or 2 children, that are able to, to donate  non-

perishable items for our School Community Food Cupboard.   

This cupboard will give us the opportunity to support families, 

with some emergency food, to help them out when they are 

struggling. 

We need non-perishable items like: cans of soup, baked beans, 

cans of vegetables and fruit etc. pasta or rice, cereal, noodles, 

and pasta sauce, biscuits, sweet and savoury. 

At school there are going to be some boxes labelled Food Donations for you to place your items in. One 

box will be in the front office; the other box will be just through the doors on the school side of the front  

office there will also be a box in the middle of the 40s building and one in the corridor of Rooms 1 to 4 and 

one in each of the houses for year 2s. 

We will invite families with children in Years 3 and 4 in weeks 5 and 6 to bring food in and the boxes       

will  be closer to those students’ classes. Then in weeks 7 and 8 it will be an opportunity for families with 

Years 5 and 6 to donate.  

However please feel free to donate at any time and know it will be 

much appreciated.  

Times are hard and we want you to know that we are there for each other 

at The Pines School.  We understand it is sometimes easier to give than to 

receive, but we want to encourage you, if you are struggling to talk to 

someone at school, so that we can support you discretely.  

Yours faithfully 

The Team at The Pines School 

 


